
CANDIDATE FOR THE NASSAU SUFFOLK REGION’S 63RD MAZKIRAH 
MAYA POLESE 

 
VISION STATEMENT: 

I plan on continuing the NSR website. Including promo videos, helpful links, a calendar, 
recaps, pictures, and all important contact information. By keeping the parents in the 
loop we can increase attendance and fundraising. I plan on doing this through remind 
and facebook groups. I plan on working hand in hand with each regional board member. 
I will collaborate with the Gizborit to launch an online store linked to the website. I also 
plan to work with Sh’licha to enforce more jewish values and spread more awareness 
on current events through some of NSR’s many media platforms. Additionally, I wish to 
start a photography committee. Who will take both digital, and disposable pictures at all 
events. The committee will then use the pictures to create an NSR yearbook. Which will 
give people something to look back, and remember their time at bbyo. I want to reflect 
the beauty that is NSR onto social media platforms, and instil pride and gratitude for our 
region within members.  
 

With Mazkirim, Katvaniot, and Orechim all being under the “Communication Network” 
you will have a lot of counterparts to manage throughout your term. How will you stay 

organized and ensure that each counterpart is on track? 
I plan on making 4 separate group chats. One for each individual position and one with 
every position combined. That way I can offer specific assistance by position, but there 
is still a place for everyone to communicate and bounce ideas off one another. I will also 
schedule beginning, middle, and end of the year calls to track progress and discuss 
goals. Additionally, I will schedule at least two counterpart bonding plans.  
 

How will you bridge the gap between general chapter members, the region, and the 
international order?  

As technology advances, we are always finding new ways of communicating. The great 
thing about social media is it puts no limits on the distances we can virtually travel. By 
maintaining an active regional chat in the “Girls of NSR” GroupMe, regional members 
can grow closer even while we are not physically together. Additionally, by representing 
the unique and diverse aspects of the members of NSR on media platforms, our region 
will be a place welcoming to everyone. In our day and age, we essentially have the 
international order at our fingertips. I want to arrange more virtual meetings and 
GroupMe chats with regions across the order. By doing this, we can learn and 
understand various traditions and environments that may be different or similar to ours. 
In doing this, we can grow stronger as a unified organization, region, and as individuals.  


